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 “The SIR” ~ LAKE TAHOE BRANCH 160 ~   

CHARTERED APRIL 22, 1991 

MEMBERSHIIP OPEN TO MEN REGARDLESS OF AGE, RACE, COLOR, OR RELIGION 
GETTING  TOGETHER FOR LUNCH AND ENJOYING OUR VARIOUS ACTIVITIES 

 

HIGH MOUNTAIN NEWS 

 
 
 

 
JANUARY 2020 

We meet the 4th Monday of the month 
        Next reg. meeting – our 351st………. JANUARY 27, 2020……….…………We meet at Tep’s Villa Roma 
       Officers & Chairmen………………………10:00am................................................3450 Lake Tahoe Blvd (Hiway50) 
       Social hour…………………………………….11:00am………………………………South Lake Tahoe, California 
       Luncheon……………………………...............12:00noon……………………………. Across from the Bijou Center 

 
Big Sir’s Salutations 
Dear fellow brothers of SIR, 
      We lost some wonderful brothers and friends last 
year.  Some of them we may not even know about since 
they have left the area and we have lost tract of them.  
Since the grieving process is different for each of us, 

I would ask that you allow your brother to grieve in the way that he 
sees fit.   
      As we go through the coming year, I know each of us may have a 
time during the year when the everyday yoke of life is dragging us 
down.  Many times, it is the small stresses that build up to the 
point of depression.  Part of what SIR is all about is to build one 
another up in those times when things seem bleak.  I have seen you 
build up your friends and many times that happens with humor.  I 
commend you for the care of your brother.  I believe 2020 is going to 
be a great year for each of us and for SIR in general! 
     Our guest speaker for January is one of our own, Bruce Steger 
and his contact information is: telephone #775-588-1900 or email 
brucestegeris@gmail.com, 
See you at the meeting.  God’s blessings, Jim                                       

1. 
 

SIR BOWLING TOURNAMENTS 2020 



 
                                As of January 4, 2020 

City  Month Days  Center  Code Tournament Manager(s)  Phone  

Napa  Jan.  Tues 21 Weds 22  Napa Bowl  4  Keith Knox  707-257-7537  

Concord  Feb.  Tues 25  Clayton Valley Bowl  4  Mike Kropf Doug Schuster 925-689-1453 925-687-4543  

Concord  March Tues 17 Weds 18  Clayton Valley Bowl  4  Dan Weller  925-935-5510  

Carson City  April  Mon 13 Thru 
Thurs 16  

Gold Dust West  3  Ray DiBasilio  530-558-9727  

                                                                               SIR ANNUAL STATE TOURNAMENT  

Modesto  May  Weds 13 Thurs 14  McHenry Bowl  1  Jim Pastorelli  209-406-8156  

Pacheco  May  Thurs 28 Fri 29  Paddock Lanes  4  Del Locke  707-745-3475  

Sutter Creek  June  Thurs 11 Fr1 12  Gold Country Lanes  4  Emil Leese Ray DiBasilio  916-275-8684 530-558-9727  

Dublin  June  Tue 23 Wed 24  
Earl Anthony's Dublin 
Bowl  

4  
Victor Okumura Jerry 
Sabo  

510-557-2687 510-790-3135  

Pollock Pines  July  Fri 10 thru Sun 12  Knotty Pine Lanes  4  Ray DiBasilio  530-558-9727  

Yuba City  July  Mon 27 Tues 28  Nu Generation  4  Ray Buttacavoli  H-530-671-5599 C-530-329-2038  

Reno  Aug.  
Mon 10 thru Wed 
12  

National Bowling Stadium 3  Ray DiBasilio  530-558-9727  

Grass Valley  Aug.  Wed 26 Thur 27  Prosperity Lanes  4  Charlie Babiarz  530-470-8964  

Carson City  Sep.  Fri 11 Sat 12  Carson Lanes  4  Tim Hall  H-775-246-1027 C-530-409-3494  

Brentwood  Sep.  Tues 22  Harvest Park  4  John Fry  925-783-5614  

Citrus 
Heights  

Oct.  Tues 20 Weds 21  Fireside Lanes  4  
Art Tourtillot Ron 
Johnson  

916-635-6148 916-206-1483  

Modesto  Nov.  Thurs 5 Fri 6  McHenry Bowl  4  Jim Pastorelli Vern Masse  209-406-8156 209-538-4275  

Danville  Dec.  Wed 2 Thurs 3  Danville Bowl  4  John Monahan  925-837-1598  

CODE: 1 - SIRs ONLY - 4 MAN TEAM - DOUBLES - ALL EVENTS 
             2 - SIRs ONLY - DOUBLES - SINGLES - ALL EVENTS 
              3 - SIRs or MIXED - 4 BOWLER TEAM - DOUBLES - SINGLES - ALL EVENTS  
              4 - SIRs or MIXED - DOUBLES - SINGLES - ALL EVENTS  

 

SUNSHINE REPORT 
Our Sunshine Chairman is Mike Vadnais.  
His phone number is 775-546- 0810.  Let 
Mike know if someone is under the 
weather or if a family member is not well. 

Visit the SIR Website at sirinc.org and 
read “SIR HAPPENINGS”—the SIR State 
Newsletter. At this time Br. 160 web site 
is down and you will be updated when it 

becomes available. 

WINTER  GOLF 

GORDON SALAS will be putting on our winter 
golfing this winter.  Give him a call at  

775-609-2026 

 

  

Membership & Luncheon Report 
Sons In Retirement – Lake Tahoe Branch 160 

Your attendance Chairman, Steve Butts 



 
 
     DECEMBER 2019 
 
 
 
 

Members Dropped (2) Mike Davis and Ron Rathbun 
 
Members Added (0) 
 
Inactive to active (0)  
 
Medical Leave (11) Ed Rector, Will Twining, Russ 
Dow, Jack Post, Jim LaPorte, Les Patterson, Frank 
Reynolds, Dan Gordon, Randy Ramoscetti, Alan 
Norton and Franz Goepfert 
 
Excused Snow Bird (16) Rudy Hammond, Jim Sand, 
Larry Tinker, Ken Koegl, Mike Parapid, Joe Carmona, 
Dick Scott, Dennis Wingate, Bill Van Hoosan, Dale 
Friend, William Fagliano, Marshall McCurdy, Neil Fox, 
Ed Waggoner, David Best, and Jerry Beauchamp 
 
Total inactive members (27) 
 
Total Member previous report (110) 
 
Total Members this report (108) 
 
Net active members (81) 
 
Attendance – active members (33) 
 
Visitors-(0)  
 
Speaker None 
 
Total present (65) 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

BADGE DRAWING WINNER FOR  
JANUARY LUNCHEON 
STEVE HOLLSTORM 

Come to a meeting, have lunch, hear 
our guest speaker and have your badge 
pulled from the bucket for a lunch on 

the SIR at the next meeting. 

~NOTICE~ 
All travel events and other activities sponsored 

by Sons In Retirement, Incorporated, or its 
Branches, are for the convenience and pleasure of 

its members and their guests who desire to 
participate.  Sons In Retirement, Incorporated, 

and its Branches do not assume any 
responsibility for the well-being or safety of the 
participants or passengers, or their property or 

any damages whatsoever, in any manner 
pertaining to said activities. 

There were no minutes for 
December.  We had a Christmas 
Party, where were you. 

 

MEMBERS ANNIVERSERY 
FOR THE MONTH OF JANUARY 

 
2006 Jim Beard, 2019 Tim Boyles  

2019 Rudy Hamond, 2019 Bud Kudenov 
 

 

 

 

 

Lake Tahoe Branch 160 Badge Color Scheme 

Charter Member…RED Honorary Life 

 



Member… GOLD New Member…BLUE the rest of 
us…BLACK. When you see a badge with BLUE 
lettering indicating a NEWER MEMBER, be sure to 
make him feel welcome. 

 
 

Previews of Coming Attractions … 

                                  JANUARY 

CHECK IN WITH GORDON SALAS FOR GOLF AND FOR 
BOWLING CHECK WITH TIM HALL 

JANUARY 27 SIR MEETING AT TEPS 

 

ROOSTER SALES 
~NOTICE ON SALE NOW~ 

SUPPORT “The SIR” ~ DRESS IT 
UP WITH ROOSTER PINS,  

HATS AND SHIRTS. 
SHOW HOW PROUD YOU 
ARE TO BE A SIR!! 

HATS ~$10 
VESTS ~$29.50   

POLO SHIRTS~ $16/$21 
WICKING SHIRTS~$20/24/30              
 PINS ~ SMALL $2/LARGE $3   
 GOLF/BOWLING TOWELS ~$9 
               Start looking 
good! 
DAVE TIONGCO 

 

JANUARY 

Rudy Hammond, Will Smith, 
George Ramirez, Perry Damon, 

Dan Gordon, 
Bob Drabant, Steven Crabtree, 
John Greenhut, Richard Pike, 

John Gerard, 
Neil Wolf and Robert Clements 

 

LAKE TAHOE SIR BRANCH 160 CHRISTMAS 
PARTY 

2019 Profit and Loss 
Income: 
Door Sales: 65 @ $25.00-$1625.00 
Silent Auction: $887.00 
Raffle: $355.00 
50/50: $120.00 
Total Income: $2987.00 
Expenses:       
Teps’: 65 @ $30.00 ea. $1950.00 
Fabrizio Music : $200.00 
Center Pieces: $274.50 
Total Expense: $2424.50  
Profit: $562.50 
Submitted by Branch 160 Treasurer, John 
Lilygren 

 

 
ATTENDANCE REMINDER 

 
Sir’s if you plan to (1) miss more than 3 meetings in a 

row, or (2) if you need to be put on Medi5.cal Leave as 
a patient or caregiver, or (3) if you are leaving the area 
either as a snowbird or for an extended vacation. Please 

contact Steve Butts at (775)722-0177 or email 
at Stakas94@att.net. Members will be contacted if they 

are missing meetings without notification.

The Sir State Golf Committee would like to invite you to 

April 



 “Spring Time in Napa” 
A 2  DAY  TOURNAMENT AT 

Eagle Vines GC & Chardonnay GC 
APRIL 20th & 21st, 2020 

MEN PLAY LOW NET on Day 1 - 4 MAN 2 BEST BALL on Day 2 
LADIES WELCOME! LADIES PLAY Format for both days SCRAMBLE – No Handicap Required 

 
May 

Area Team Qualifying Period 
May 1 thru June 30 (Reports and Results to State Chairman by July 7th) 

 
JUNE 

Annual Reno Blowout 
3 Days June 22nd Thru June 26th, 2020 

 

Somerset GC, Red Hawk Lakes Course & Red Hawk Hills Course 
MEN PLAY LOW NET on Day 1 - 4 MAN 2 BEST BALL on Day 2 

LADIES WELCOME!  LADIES PLAY Format for both days SCRAMBLE – No Handicap Required 

July 

Area Qualifying Period for Individual Championship 
Area Tournaments held between July 1 and July 31 (reports to Regional Chairman by 8/1) 

 
August 

State Team Championship Tournament 
(“The Chairman’s Tournament”) 

Monday, August 10th at Rancho Solano GC – 8:30 Shotgun – in Fairfield 

 
September 

 
The Fall Classic Blue Rock Springs Golf Course 

A Member/Guest Event Two Days September 15h and 16th in Vallejo, CA 
 

LADIES WELCOME! 
 

October 

Individual State Championship and Open Play 
Hiddenbrooke CC 

Monday, October 12th and Tuesday, October 13th 
DAY 1 WILL BE OPEN PLAY - DAY 2 WILL BE THE CHAMPIONSHIP & OPEN PLAY 

Ladies Welcome Both Days! 
 
 

 
 



…NEWSLETTER…  

LAKE TAHOE BRANCH 160 EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE 

           BIG SIR------------------------JIM BEILSTEIN-----------------775-790-5180        DIRECTOR----------------LARRY COFFMAN---------------530-577-0328 

         LITTLE SIR-------------------GRAYSON MARHALL--------530-368-1444        DIRECTOR--------------- SKIP HEMPLER-------------------775-588-4998 

         SECRETARY-----------------GORDON SALAS--------------775-690-2026        DIRECTOR---------------TERRY CANNON------------------775-883-4605 

         ASST. SECRETARY--------NEIL WOLF----------------------530-577-0818        DIRECTOR----------------GEORGE RAMIREZ-------------530-541-0641 

         TREASURER----------------JOHN LILYGREN---------------530-577-5234        DIRECTOR----------------JOHN GERARD-------------------530-542-2876 

         ASST. TREASURER-------VERN FLICKLIN----------------530-600-0918        DIRECTOR----------------STEVE BUTTS---------------------775-359-6274 

HONORARY DIRECTORS 

              KEN KOEGL----------------------------------619-651-5508                                   MIKE VADNAIS------------------------------------775-546-0810 

              JACK POST-----------------------------------530-570-8063                                   DAVE TIONGCO-----------------------------------775-265-9448 

              TOM SAWYER-------------------------------775-852-8675                                   RON THOMPSON----------------------------------775-848-1402 

VAN MARSHALL----------------------------530-307-0786 

BRANCH OFFICIAL E-MAIL CONTACT AND WEB MASTER JAMES MAXEDON jmx7@pacbell.net 

   Area 6 Governor – Gary Johnson 530-333-4814 - Region 2 Director – Richard Kindle 209-652-608 - State President– Ed Benson 

 

 

 

 

SIR Branch 160 Newsletter 
P.O. Box 550086                             
So. Lake Tahoe, CA 96155 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 


